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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 9th December 2014 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs Rivers (Chairman), J Smith, Mrs S Mash, N Thom, P Venning, P Homewood, Borough Councillor M Burgess, 5 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk) 
3010.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllr D Lewis, reason accepted and PCSO Julia Ghost.
3011.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters; Cllr. Venning informed the meeting that he had been re-elected on to the Board of Action with Communities in Rural Kent. Cllr Mrs S Mash declared an interest in agenda item 16.a) Minute no. 3024. a)


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33;  None 
At this point the meeting was adjourned for the Public Session
3012.  To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 11th November 2014: Confirmed and signed as a correct record.
3013.   Matters Arising: 


Cllr Smith reported that he had observed Southern Water carrying out CCTV along Poplar Road.
3014.
Emergency Plan: Update on completion of Emergency plan and template for a test phone call round to those on the lists and plans for the coming winter deferred from last meeting:


Cllr Homewood had received a booklet that she would like Cllrs views on before finalising the plan. However, after a short discussion, it was agreed that there is a need to get the plan out as soon as possible and that the plan should be given to the Chairman to print out as soon as possible.  It was suggested that the A4 sheet be inserted in the next issue of Outlook on Oxney.

3015.
To set up Working Group for Village Envelope:  It was agreed that the group should consist of 3 Councillors and 5 parishioners and that it should be chaired by Cllr Rivers and clerked by the Parish Council Clerk.  Members of the group to remain the same whatever the outcome of the Parish Council Election in May.  It should be noted for simplicity that the words 'Built Confines' are what we have and 'Village Envelope' is what we would like to have. An article should be placed in the February issue of the Outlook on Oxney and notice boards asking for volunteers with names to go to the Clerk and that there should be a 4 week limit for names to be put forward.  It is anticipated that the inaugural meeting will be held in the middle of March.
3016.
To consider and agree to restoring the Clerk's hours from April 2015:  The hours had reluctantly been reduced from 1st April '14 to 31st March '15 to ensure that the Caretaker's Account balanced. It was agreed that it should be reviewed in 6 months but this hadn't taken place. With the extra work expected with regard to the Village Envelope Working Group it was agreed to restore the hours from 40 to 50 per month. 5 of these hours will be allocated and paid for by the Caretaker's  Account.
3017.
To consider and agree the new Local Government Services pay scales for 2014-2016 and non consolidated payment: The National Joint Council for Local Government Services has reached agreement on the new pay scales to be implemented from 1st January 2015 and a non-consolidated payment in December 2014 and April 2015.  Clllrs agreed that these should be implemented.  The Clerk is at the top of the pay scale at point 27. This becomes £12.317 per hour from 1st January with a non consolidated payment in December 2014 of £24.96 and £1.94 in April 2015.
3018
To consider and agree to apply for funding for the restoration of Poplar Farm Pond from the Nineveh Trust:  Agreed to follow this up.
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3019.   Jubilee Field update: Clerk had spoken with Giles Holloway at  ABC.  The proposed housing is for local people.  After a short discussion it was agreed to support this proposal and to ask if they could consider 6 dwellings as this was the number identified in the Local Needs Housing Survey.
3020.
Lanndia meeting update:  Considered a good meeting which had been well presented.
3021.
To agree the purchase of a litter bin for outside the shop:  Clerk had found a Community Litter Bin at a cost of £184 plus VAT. Cllrs agreed to a red one with the words 'provided by Wittersham Parish Council' on it.
3022.
To review street cleansing within the village and to decide on any improvements necessary:  After a full review of the situation it was considered that there doesn't seem to be a problem with the weekly litter picking and Cllr Smith offered to check the areas that the Biffa vehicle cleans and to liaise with Biffa if there is a problem.
3023.
To consider nominations for KALC's Community Awards Scheme:  One nomination had been received and this name will be put forward.
3024.
Correspondence:


a) Outlook on Oxney – request for a donation of £1000.  This was agreed.

b) Kent, Surrey, Sussex Air Ambulance – Request for a donation. £250 agreed.

For Noting: 

c) ABC Planning Department – The War Memorial is now on English Heritage's list of buildings of special architectural or historic interest.

d) East Sussex County Council Bus Consultation Update – No mention of Bus 312
3025.
To authorise payments:

To reimburse the Village Hall Management Committee for wiring the Defibrillator into the Village Hall – Deferred to next meeting.

3026.  Working Party Reports:


a) Finance:  

     i)  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Agreed.


     ii) Caretaker's Half Yearly Statement – Noted


     iii) To ratify budget and agree precept of £20,995. Ratified after amendments to Clerk's salary and sundry expenses noted and precept agreed. The Chairman pointed out that although we had been able to keep the precept the same this might not be possible in future and everyone should be aware of this.  


b)  Planning:

     Decisions received: 

     14/01006/AS  Cuckoo Cottage, Wittersham Road – Creation of a 60m x 20m Sand School


                                                                                                                                            Granted


     Conditions have been made when granting this application, one of which is that it should not be used for business purposes. However it has been pointed out that it may already be used for that purpose. After a full discussion it was agreed that Clerk contact the planning department and ask for their advice.


      Considered since last meeting:

      14/01462/AS  Hurst House, Budds Lane – Erection of a garage with store to side, replacement gate and pillars and external boiler (revision to previously approved application 14/00999/AS)                                                                                                                      Support

c)  Highways  -  Drains in Poplar Road are due for their annual cleansing on 24th December.  The last time this was carried out was in July 2013.

d)  Footpaths – The footpath between The Oast and Furners has been resurfaced.

e)  Open Spaces – Nothing to report.


f)   Cemetery & Churchyard – Nothing to report.
3027. 
Reports for noting from Representatives on outside bodies:


i)  VOICES – Cllr Smith gave a short report.  The Chairman of VOICES will be emailing the Clerk requesting a budget of £250 for minor items for next year and pro rata for the remaining period of
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the current financial year.  There will still be the question of potential costs for producing the final Community Led Plan document.  Cllr Smith had been asked to raise the view that communications from the Parish Council remain poor with a suggestion that it would be better if the coffee room at the community market could remain within the market itself.

ii)  KALC – The Chairman reported on the AGM when an interesting talk had been held in the morning.  The constitution and business plan had gone straight through.  He is now the President and congratulations were given.
3028.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised.
3029.
Date of the next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  13th January 2015 at 7.30pm
3030.
Items for information: 

i)   The shop at Horsmonden has been voted retailer of the year with Appledore second.


ii)  Reminder that the Christmas Tree Festival is being held next weekend.


iii) The Chairman informed the meeting of a new Ashford Rural Community Network Stakeholder Group Meeting.  He had attended the first meeting on 26th November, became one of the team and voted to be their Chairman.

At this point the public were excluded and agenda item 23 i) and ii) were discussed in closed session.
The meeting closed at 23.10hrs.
